
Exam structure 
 150 minutes long 

 total of 100 marks 

 About 48 marks  short answer @ 3pt each 

 About 52 marks  long answer 

 Last year's exam is a good guide for the layout but not the topic breakdown. 

 

What, where and when 
 The exam is closed book. No notes of any sort, no calculators and definitely no phones. 

 Bring things to write with and your ID. Everything else in your closed bag under your seat. 

 Where and when   

It is always your responsibility to get to the right exam at the right place at the right time. 

  *** http://students.ubc.ca/enrolment/exams/exam-schedule 

 Check and recheck your exam timetable. If you do not know the place  check it ****before**** the day 

of the exam 

 You must go to your own section.  Students will not be permitted to write in another section. 

 You are responsible for knowing and abiding by UBC's rules of student conduct during examinations. 

 

 

Topics and difficulty 
 All topics covered in class may be on the exam. 

 Not all questions of equal difficulty. 

 We strongly recommend that you skim all questions before starting them - do easier problems first! 

 We strongly recommend that you skim all long answer questions before starting them - do easier 

problems first! 

 There will be a couple of more challenging questions  - we recommend that you identify these and do 

them last. 

 Remember that you do not need to answer all questions to do well on the exam. 

 

Pen vs Pencil 
 Since the exams will be scanned, we recommend that you use *dark* pencil. 

 In general we recommend using a dark pencil instead of pen. 

 If you do use pen - make sure you bring "white out tape" or some sort of correction fluid. 

 Please do not use a light grey pencil - it is very hard to read 

 If you do use pen then make sure it is blue or black 
 

 

Extra paper 
 There should be plenty of room on the paper for your work 

 There will be 2 blank pages at the end of the paper if you need extra space 

http://students.ubc.ca/enrolment/exams/exam-schedule


 If you use these pages and want that work to be marked then you *MUST* indicate 

----> at the original question that you used one of the pages at the end - for example write "Continued 

on page 12" 

----> on the blank page indicate the question number you are working on. 

Special Office hours 
 

Tuesday, Dec 6, 2:00-3:30, LSK 300B 

Thursday, Dec 8, 10:30-12:00, LSK 300C  

Monday, Dec 12, 10:00-11:30, LSK 300C 


